St. Paul Parish CCW Executive Board Meeting July 9, 2020

The Executive Board of St. Paul's Parish CCW met Thursday, July 9, 2020 at 7:00 pm in the church social hall. The Executive Board consists of incoming and outgoing officers, the Commission Coordinators and the Circle Chairwomen. The Officers are staying on, which are President – Leah Eischen, Vice President – Marianne Schotzko, Treasurer, Lori Schumann, and Secretary, Sue McMullen.

Our Commission Coordinators we have listed at present are:

Spirituality Comm. Chair – Marianne Schotzko

Service Comm. Chair - Arlene Helget and Betty Zwaschka

Historian, Publicity Comm. & Welcome Comm. - Martha Fredin

Scholarship – Leah Eischen

Reverence for Life - Carol Hayes

St. John Auxiliary Representative - Marge Prokosch

Cheer Comm. - Becky Brown

We reviewed our Mission Statement and the group went through the 2019-2020 Parish Handbook and made corrections/changes where needed and set up dates, Inspiration and programs for the next year. We went through the Circles and changed chairpersons and members present choose to go from four Active Circles down to three, with 23 to 24 women in each Active Circle. The fourth circle will be our Prayer Circle, which will consist of women who no longer want to or are unable to help at funerals. We have received many NEW PHONE/CELL PHONE NUMBERS to update our new handbook for 2020-2021. Thank you everyone who has left Nellie Richter know of changes — it makes the circle chair persons job A LOT easier to contact you when needed!

We discussed funeral luncheons and will continue to do the hot dish, salad & cakes per families request. We did, however, decide to discontinue offering the lunch during wakes as a CCW function. Friends and family are welcome to do a lunch in the Social Hall if they so choose. They would be responsible for preparing, serving & cleaning up afterwards.

We did **not** list hostesses for our 2020-2021 CCW meetings, as we are not able to serve in the basement yet. When the time comes and we are able to do that again we will post in the bulletin/contact the member of their turn.

We planned for 4 Masses for the CCW in the new year from September 2020 to June 2021. Dates for these are September 3, 2020, October 11, 2020 (CCW Sunday), June 3, 2021, and March 21, 2021.

Next regular meeting is September 3, 2020 beginning with a Mass at 7:00 pm.

No meeting in August.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

Sue Mc Mullen

Secretary, Sue McMullen